


















City Council Meeting Minutes
City ofMill Valley

Councilmember Lion noted he would like to see if Ms. Chariton's corrections could be
submitted to staff for review with our consultant. He outlined possible wording changes
on page 97, page 98, and page 99. .

Councilmember Moulton-Peters stated she agreed that staff should review Ms.
Chariton's suggested changes, review them and factor in details of her comments. She
stated she felt ephemeral and intermittent creeks should be included on the maps. She
noted that she was fine with the Planning Commission's amendments.

• Climate Action:
Planning and Building Director Moore presented the staff report, noting that the
Climate Action Chapter and all other items that are tagged with leaf symbols make up
Climate Action Plan.

Councilmember Lion stated he was expecting to see more about Marin Clean Energy.
He stated staff ought to show that as a major City accomplishment. Planning and
Building Director Moore stated that Vice Mayor Marshall had the same comments so
staff can work on including them in this section.

Mayor Berman opened the Public Hearing on the Climate Action portion of the General
Plan. Seeing no one who wished to speak, he closed the Public Hearing.

Vice Mayor Marshall noted that on page 105, Senate Bill 2 updated the State
Renewable Portfolio Standard and that staff should add another bullet that reads the new
renewable standard is 33% by 2020. She stated that a lot of what was agreed on in the
Natural Environment Chapter with water _conservation could also be added to energy
conservation issues. She suggested that she work with staff to work on and add to the
energy component. She suggested looking at San Rafael's Climate Action plan to find
energy language. She stated that in regards to Marin Energy Authority (MEA), there be a
clause that notes the City will work with MEA on matters relating to energy efficiency.

Councilmember Lion noted he agreed with Vice Mayor Marshall.

Vice Mayor Marshall noted she was fine with the Planning Commission's
recommendations.

Mayor Berman noted he was fine with the Planning Commission's recommendations
and with adding additional language acknowledging MEA.

• Hazards and Public Safety:
Planning and Building Director Moore presented the staff report. -

Mayor Berman with regards to the Police and Fire Department portions, much of what
is noted was merely memorializing existing practices.

Mayor Berman opened the Public Hearing on the Hazards and Public Safety portion of
the General Plan.
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Margaret K. Zegart asked that the Council consider use of the water emergency exits.

Mayor Berman closed the Public Hearing on the Hazards and Public Safety portion of
the General Plan.

Councilmember Lion asked that staff highlight the work the Fire Department and the
Emergency Preparedness Commission has done in the section which discusses existing
conditions. He stated that Mill Valley is always noted as being highly prepared for
emergencies and that distinction should be memorialized .

• Noise:
Planning and Building Director Moore presented the staff report.

Mayor Berman opened the Public Hearing for the Noise portion of the General Plan.

Seeing no one who wished to speak, Mayor Berman closed the Public Hearing for the
Noise portion of the General Plan.

Councilmember Wachtel discussed Figures 8.6 and 8.7 and noted that it doesn't look
like there was much of a difference between those. He noted that there doesn't look like
there is a significant increase in noise, even though the EIR states that there is. In
response, Planning and Building Director Moore stated that since the noise limit is
already over the allowed threshold, the EIR states that there is a significant and
unavoidable impact of noise. He stated that California Environmental Quality Act
(CEQA) establishes certain thresholds that trigger significant and unavoidable impact;
General Plan standards are different than that of the EIR.

City Attorney Stepanicich noted that under CEQA, if a threshold is violated and we
have any incremental increase, the result is a significant effect on the environment that
cannot be mitigated. He noted that the City's current noise level already exceeds the
allowed threshold.

The Council discussed the increase in traffic noise and the population increase which
will also increase current noise levels in the community.

Mayor Berman noted that he was fme with the Planning Commission's
recommendations in the Noise section and stated that Planning and Building Director
Moore did a good job combining state regulations and consultant studies which made a
cohesive, easy to read Chapter.
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• Appendices and General Plan Administration:

Councilmember Lion noted that on page 154, the correct title is "City Councilmember
on the Plaza."

ADJOURNMENT· The Council adjourned at 11:14 p.m. to the next Regular City Council
meeting which will be held on Monday, October 7,2013.

Approved and adopted by the
City Council of the City of Mill
Valley on October 21,2013.

~-
Andrew Berman, Mayor

ATTEST:

Kelsey Rog s, City Clerk/Administrative Analyst
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